

Belgravia Care Home 406 North Promenade Blackpool Lancashire FY1 2LB

30th December 2020

Dear Alan Anthony Wilson,

I am writing in a response to the regulation 28 that was sent to us in regards to Tina Murray's death.

In section 5 it points out concerns in Belgravia care home and how there is a risk that another death may occur at the home. Here are the safety measures and risk assessments that we have now put into place.

- Plastic bags in the home have now been removed them from all residents' bedrooms
- Residents that have been to the shops have had the bags removed, cut up and disposed of safely when coming back into the home
- All bags are locked away in the kitchen and cleaning cupboard which only management and senior carers have keys for access
- Staff will only have possession of plastic bags on their persons to use for continence products when doing personal care on residents and will be disposed of safely and taken to a locked outside commercial bin.
- All bags that have been used in the home will be immediately removed and put into the outside commercial locked bin.
- Individual robust risk assessments have been put into place with the residents at risk of suicidal tendencies

The time table for this action is immediate and has already been put into place.

Vours Sincerely

Registered Manager – Belgravia Care Home Proprietors – Margaret and Martin Gregory